

## LISA A. BARTLETT

ORANGE COUNTY BOARD OF SUPERVISORS SUPERVISOR, FIFTH DISTRICT

ORANGE COUNTY HALL OF ADMINISTRATION
333 W. SANTA ANA BLVD.

10 CIVIC CENTER, SANTA ANA, CALIFORNIA 92701
PHONE (714) 834-3550 FAX (714) 834-2670
http://bos.ocgov.com/fifth/

July 1, 2021

Anne Eubanks DPBA President Dana Point Boaters Association P.O. Box 461 Dana Point, CA 92629-0461

Dear Ms. Eubanks,

Thank you for your letter dated June 25, 2021 expressing Dana Point Boaters Association's (DPBA) disagreement with the slip rate increase implemented by Dana Point Harbor Partners (DPHP). As part of the revitalization of Dana Point Harbor, DPHP is tasked with ensuring the development of a first-class amenity for the enjoyment of all OC residents and visitors.

The rates being implemented by DPHP are not determined by the County nor the Board of Supervisors and do not appear to violate the Tideland's grant. With that being said, I encourage stakeholders to work together on addressing the economic impacts and feasibility any rate changes would have on the tenants of Dana Point Harbor.

As the operators of the Dana Point Harbor, I have asked DPHP to provide additional information related to the concerns expressed in your letter. Their detailed and thorough response is attached.

Once again, thank you for your letter and continued dedication to representing the boating community within Dana Point Harbor.

Sincerely,

Lisa A. Bartlett

Supervisor, Fifth District

Orange County Board of Supervisors

cc:

Andrew Do, Chairman of the Board of Supervisors
Doug Chaffee, Vice Chairman of the Board of Supervisors
Katrina Foley, Supervisor, Second District
Donald Wagner, Supervisor, Third District
Frank Kim, County Executive Officer
DPBA Board of Directors
DPBA Advisors